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7 PETITION OBJECTING TO PLANNING PERMIT APPLICATION  

FILE REFERENCE INT1992785 

RESPONSIBLE GENERAL MANAGER Tom McQualter 

AUTHOR Doug Evans       

 

RECOMMENDATION 

 

That the petition lodged by residents of Guys Hill objecting to a planning permit application for a 

telecommunications tower at 145 High Street, Guys Hill be received and noted and be considered 

as an objection to planning permit T190287 when this application is considered by the Council or 

Town Planning Committee in the New Year. 

 
 

Attachments 

1  Petition - Circulated to Councillors only 6 Pages 

  
 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

 

At the October General Council Meeting, Cr Brett Owen tabled a petition from 15 residents of Guys 

Hill objecting to a planning permit application, this report proposes that the petition be received and 

referred for consideration as an objection when the application is considered by the Council or 

Town Planning Committee in the New Year. 

 

 

BACKGROUND 

 

The petition tabled at the last Council Meeting included the following prayer: 

 

“We, the undersigned hereby petition Cardinia Shire Council to reject Planning Permit T190287 for 

a proposed 30 metre telecommunications tower to be located at 145 High Street, Guys Hill and 

seek an alternative suitable location and retain the trees and native vegetation in line with 

Cardinia’s Biodiversity Conservation Strategy.” 

 

In accordance with the Councils Meeting Procedure Local Law, the petition has laid on the table for 

consideration by the Council at this meeting. 

 

The petition has been included with other objections received to T190287 and will be considered 

formally considered in the New Year. 

 

 

POLICY IMPLICATIONS 

 

Nil. 

 

RELEVANCE TO COUNCIL PLAN 

 

Nil. 

 

CONSULTATION/COMMUNICATION 
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Town planning application T190287 has received sufficient objections that it is required to be 

considered by the Town Planning Committee and this is proposed to be undertaken in February 

2020. 

 

FINANCIAL AND RESOURCE IMPLICATIONS 

 

Nil. 

 

CONCLUSION 

 

It is appropriate for the Council to receive and note this petition and refer it for consideration as an 

objection to the planning permit application to be considered by the Council or Town Planning 

Committee in the New Year. 

 


